
 
 

UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

REGION III 
2443 WARRENVILLE RD. SUITE 210 

LISLE, IL  60532-4352 
 

 
 
 
Joseph Caresio, M.D. 
Radiation Safety Officer 
Liberty Hospital 
Nuclear Medicine Department 
2525 Glenn Hendren Drive 
Liberty, MO 64068 
 
SUBJECT: ADMINISTRATIVE CLOSURE OF LICENSE AMENDMENT APPLICATION DATED 

JULY 29, 2021 FOR LIBERTY HOSPITAL 
 
Dear Dr. Caresio: 
 
We have reviewed your license amendment request dated July 29, 2021 for a U.S. Nuclear 
Regulatory Commission (NRC) license, License No. 24-16178-01, for Liberty Hospital. You have 
requested to delete depleted uranium listed in Item 6.E. of the license. Your application is available 
electronically from the Agencywide Documents Access and Management System (ADAMS) at 
Accession No. ML21218A055.  
 
Based on the review, our office determined that additional information was needed from you to 
continue review of your license amendment request. The amendment request was insufficient 
information to determine if depleted uranium was acquired, possessed, used and properly disposed 
of. Accordingly, we prepared and sent Ms. Julie Osbahr, Director of Radiology, a written request for 
additional information via electronic mail on October 13, 2021. To date, additional information has 
not been provided to our office. Therefore, we have administratively closed your amendment 
application due to the lack of response to our request for additional information. 
 
Note that if you resubmit this request with complete supporting information at a later date, you may 
refer to Control No. 628105.  
 
In accordance with Title 10 of the Code of Federal Regulations (10 CFR) 2.390 of NRC’s “Rules of 
Practice and Procedure,” a copy of this letter will be available electronically for public inspection in 
the NRC Public Document Room or from ADAMS, accessible from the NRC Web site at 
https://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html. 
  
If you have any questions, please contact me at 630-829-9623 or frank.tran@nrc.gov. 
 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Frank P. D. Tran 
Health Physicist 
Materials Licensing Branch 

November 2, 2021 
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